

**ALDBROUGH PARISH COUNCIL**

**MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9 FEBRUARY 2015 AT THE PRIMARY SCHOOL, ALDBROUGH**  
**– COMMENCING 19.30 HOURS**

**PRESENT;**      Cllrs    Sharlah Cantwell      Chairman  
                         Paul Woodward      Vice Chair  
                         Steve Turner  
                         Malcolm Turner  
                         Tim Floater  
                         Mick Robinson  
                         Kevin Blackwell  
                         John Fox  
                         Sarah Greenwood      Clerk  
                         PCSO Darren Bainton

1. **APOLOGIES:**      Cllr Geoff North
2. **PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (no longer than 15 minutes allowed):** 4 parishioners present
3. **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:** nil
4. **TO APPROVE THE JANUARY 2015 MINUTES :**  
The minutes of last month's meeting were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman
5. **TO APPROVE THE FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS UP TO 1<sup>ST</sup> FEBRUARY 2015:**  
The accounts were approved and signed by the Chairman.
6. **POLICE MATTERS:**  
PCSO Darren Bainton reported 3 crimes during January. No Anti-social Behaviours reported for January.  
PCSO Bainton asked people to be vigilant about locking their vehicles and not leaving valuables on display as there has been a speight thefts of items taken from unlocked vehicles.
7. **MATTERS ARISING – LOOKING AT LAST MONTH'S RESOLVES:**
  - a) Blue badge parking – issues appears to be resolved at present
  - b) Footbridge repairs – ongoing – Cllr Paul Woodward attending to these matters
  - c) Grass cutting – ongoing Cllr Steve Turner attending to these matters
  - d) Citizen Link Building – Nothing constructive received from ERYCC **RESOLVE; CLERK TO WRITE TO WARD COUNCILLORS FOR ADVICE ON THE MATTER****
  - e) Dog Fouling Signs; Have arrived (4 in total) 3 passed to Cllr Mick Robinson for fixing up. One to Cllr Tim Floater for the Youth Club area
  - f) Hornsea Road; Mr Phil Hiscott has retired and a new woman manager is taking over his role. She has offered to have a site meeting in a couple of months' time with PCSO Darren Bainton present also. **RESOLVE TO BE ITEMISED ON THE AGENDA – DISCUSSION AROUND IMPROVEMENTS TO HORNSEA ROAD/SLOWING TRAFFIC DOWN IE; SPEED SIGNS/PARKING/TRAFFIC LIGHTS AND PREPARE A CLEAR PLAN TO PRESENT AT THE SITE MEETING****

- g) Salt Bins; Cllr Tim Floater checked the salt bins and reported 3 broken – Queensmead, Carlton Lane and Nr Church. **RESOLVE; CLLR STEVE TURNER TO ASK HANDYMAN IF THESE CAN BE REPAIRED. CLLR MICK ROBINSON TO ENQUIRE ABOUT PRICE OF NEW SALT BINS.**
- h) **CLLR STEVE TURNER TO PURCHASE COMBINATION LOCKS FOR USE WITH SALT BINS**
- i) **CLERK TO CONTACT ERYCC TO CLARIFY WHO IS RESPONSIBLE FOR FILLING UP THE SALT BINS AND IF IT IS THE COUNCIL DO THEY MAKE A CHARGE?**

8. **CLG GAS SITE UPDATE:**

Cllr Mick Robinson attended the recent meeting. Discussion around lack of decent screening to the North / West. Bright lighting issues were discussed.

9. **PLANNING APPLICATIONS: RATHLINS CONSTRUCTION OF TEMP WELL SITE, CROOK LANE 14/04107/STPLF**

Consultation form completed and posted the following day.

10. **CREMATION PLOT SIZES AND PROPOSED PRICE INCREASE;**

Due to the size of the cremation plots having to be larger, the price increase of 2/3 was proposed and received majority agreement – new price for purchase of cremation plot is £120

11. **EMERGENCY PLAN;**

The updated Emergency Plan compiled by Cllr Kevin Blackwell (thanks were given by the Chair for his time and effort). Cllr Mick Robinson called for a meeting between the Emergency Plan Representatives – namely himself, Cllr Steve Turner and Cllr Paul Woodward.

12. **SALT SPREADING :**

Cllr Mick Robinson stated that the 3 salt spreaders were not fit for purpose. The salt not going through the spreader and is jamming. Cllr Robinson has now stored one at the Village Hall.

13. **HEDGE ON QUEENSMEAD;**

Cllr Mick Robinson said the hedge on the left hand-side as you enter Queensmead from Garton Road is overgrown. **RESOLVE; CLLR STEVE TURNER TO ARRANGE FOR IT TO BE FLAILED.**

14. **CORRESPONDENCE:**

- a) Precept demand – received email stating this accepted and to be paid in 2 instalments
- b) MP Graham Stuart re traffic issues on Hornsea Road – letter received – **RESOLVE TO WATCH AND SEE THE OUTCOME FROM THE LETTER**
- c) HART TRANSPORT CHARITY; Letter received from them asking for Aldbrough Parish continued support. **RESOLVE; Majority vote made in favour of donating £150 to HART**
- d) Letter received from ERYCC re Coastal Communities Fund announcing this has received a successful bid and Aldbrough will receive fund towards infrastructure improvements
- e) Dog Control Partnership Scheme; email received re setting up meetings to tackle dog fouling though no dates offered as yet. Cllr Mick Robinson stated he may attend.

15. **ADDITIONAL REPORTS:**

- a) Headlands Drive area near no 6 and no 36. The verge is churned up by vehicles driving over it. **RESOLVE; CLERK TO REPORT TO ERYCC**

- b) Community Partnership meeting- Cllr Mick Robinson is going to check and see if the local grant for severe weather can be used to purchase salt bins.
- c) Chair stated the tree near the Cenotaph is overgrown and stretching into the BT wires RESOLVE; CLLR STEVE TURNER TO ASK HANDYMAN TO TRIM DOWN THE TREE
- d) Dyke nr Cemetery is full. When the water-table goes down the water in the dyke will drop too.
- e) Cllr Paul Woodward said the Defibrillator is due to be fitted next week. Chair thanked him for his hard work with this.

Chair thanked all for their input and the meeting closed at 10.05pm

16. **DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING:** MONDAY 9 MARCH 2015 AT 7.30PM

**SIGNED:** ..... **DATE:** .....